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February 2021
Office Hours:

The clergy and staff are working
from home and the office. Please

call ahead if you need to come by.
 

AFTER HOURS EMERGENCY:
A member of the clergy is always on

call. If you need assistance from a
priest outside office hours, the

number to call is 615-790-0527. You
will then be directed to a member of

the clergy. 
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The Epistle is published on the first day of each month.  To submit events,
articles, or pictures from St. Paul's events, please send to:

donnastokesrogers@gmail.com
 

Do you have news to share? A graduation? A birth? Recognition for
something? Please let Donna know. We as a church family would love to

celebrate with you. 
 

Deadline for March newsletter is Tuesday, February 23, 2021. 
 

IN THIS ISSUE
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Sundays: 

8:00 am:        Eucharist Service In-person with reservation required

10:00 am:       Eucharist Service In-person with reservation required

Nursery provided with reservation required 

Service broadcast live via Facebook Live

10:00 am:        Godly Play for Children, In-person with reservation required 

(In-person temporarily suspended) but continuing via Facebook live

11:05 am          Richard Rohr Adult Formation Class via Zoom

6:00 pm:         Eucharist Service In-person with reservation required

9:00 pm:         Compline via Facebook Live

Mondays: 

9:00 am:          Morning Prayer via Facebook Live

9:00 pm:          Compline via Facebook Live

Tuesdays: 

9:00 pm:          Compline via Facebook Live

Wednesdays:

9:00 am:         Morning Prayer via Facebook Live

12:05 pm:        Eucharist In-person Service and no reservation required

9:00 pm:         Compline via Facebook Live

Thursdays: 

9:00 pm:         Compline via Facebook Live

Fridays: 

9:00 am:         Morning Prayer via Facebook Live

9:00 pm:         Compline via Facebook Live

Online sign-ups go live on Tuesdays for Sunday In-person worship and close on

Fridays at noon. Please indicate if your child will attend Godly Play and if you need

nursery. We are limited to having only two families utilizing the nursery and

availability is first come, first served. All reservations can be made from the church

website.

Please note that wearing a mask is REQUIRED for In-person

attendance and that temperatures will be taken in the

Narthex when entering.
 

Please call the church office if you have any questions: (615) 790-0527

Weekly Worship Services
4
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https://www.stpaulsfranklin.com/


The red-letter dates of the history of St Paul’s Episcopal Church are fairly well-known;

however, we actually have many small but momentous dates that are of great importance

as well. One of those almost got by without notice; however, thanks to Mark Hyssong, we

are pleased to inform you that a significant anniversary was recently observed: The

sesquicentennial of the re-consecration of St. Paul’s! On January 25th, 1871, Right Reverend

Charles Todd Quintard, the second Bishop of Tennessee, conducted the service to re-open

St. Paul’s. Rev. Bradley, who had come to Franklin in 1869 to examine the post-War church in

deplorable condition and subsequently went all over the nation soliciting funds to finance

the remodeling of the sacred space, was the priest-in-charge. A large assemblage

gathered to attend this service and to see the church which by now had a much different

look than when originally built. The former slave gallery was removed which eliminated the

entire upper floor (the bricks were recycled into building used then as a rectory which today

is known as Founder’s Hall).   It must have been a happy day for the small parish to see the

church secured for future use and this is still the basic church that is St. Paul’s still today. We

are eternally grateful to all the men and women who have labored for two centuries to

allow us to inherit the historical gem that is St. Paul’s, Franklin.

 

Watch the local news channel interview here:

https://www.newschannel5.com/news/historic-franklin-church-

celebrates-150-years-since-reopening
 

 

               

150th Anniversary Celebration

of Reconsecration of St. Paul's

Read the article by

Pam Horne in the

Williamson Herald

here:

Father Rusty McCown and Seminarian Adam Dawkins on Sunday, January 24, 2021

5

https://www.newschannel5.com/news/historic-franklin-church-celebrates-150-years-since-reopening
http://www.williamsonherald.com/features/st-paul-s-celebrates-150th-anniversary-of-reconsecration/article_dd0726aa-60f2-11eb-b8a5-872ba69f4e37.html


Adam Dawkins is a seminarian of the Diocese of Massachusetts and a second-year student at

the School of Theology at Sewanee. A native of Greenville, South Carolina, Adam is a graduate

of the University of South Carolina and remains a Gamecocks fan, as hard as that is some days.

Prior to moving to Sewanee, Adam served as Director of Welcome and Stewardship at Trinity

Church in the City of Boston, and has directed capital campaigns for parishes, dioceses,

universities, and organizations across the Northeast. He served as Senior Warden at his sending

parish, Trinity Church in Stoughton, Massachusetts, and served three elected terms as

Stoughton’s Town Moderator. His spouse, Adam Hartsock, is a native of Pikeville, KY and

coordinates the Board of Trustees, Church relations, and university events at Sewanee. Adam

and Adam are glad to be home in the South, and they are excited to spend the next year with

their new parish family at St. Paul’s.

Welcome! We are glad you are with us!

What's New?

Welcome, 

Adam Dawkins!

Our New Seminarian

A Service of Evening Prayer 

Celebrating the Reverend Absalom Jones

Sunday, February 7, 2021

Available via Youtube from the Christ

Church Cathedral Homepage at 4:00 pm.
 

Preacher will be the 

Right Reverend Phoebe Roaf, 

Bishop of the Diocese of West Tennessee.
 

Musicians of St. Paul's will be providing

the music for the service. Bishop Roaf

Adam Dawkins (left) and Adam  Hartsock

6

https://www.christcathedral.org/


Anglican Essentials 
(Also Known as Seekers Class or a Refresher Course 

For  Those Who Have Been Around Awhile)
 

Beginning Sunday, February 14, St. Paul’s will begin its annual Seekers Class for those who wish to join the Episcopal Church and

our parish in particular (and what better way to celebrate Valentine’s Day, right?). We have always opened the class to everyone

but this year we want to emphasize that openness given our limitations of Christian Formation due to COVID.

Below is the schedule for the upcoming class. Feel free to join in if a particular subject interests you. Everyone is welcome! The

class will be offered via Zoom and will begin each Sunday at 11:15 and finish around noon. Zoom instructions will be provided

soon. Please give me a call if you have any questions. 
 

Feb. 14—Introduction and Doctrine of the Church and Church Polity

Feb. 21—Church History

Feb. 28—Book of Common Prayer: Its History and Use

Mar. 7—Sacraments

Mar. 14—The Lectionary and The Bible and the Church Year

Mar. 21—Instructed Eucharist

Mar. 28—Palm Sunday (No class)

Apr. 4—Easter (No class)

Apr. 11—Roundtable Discussion (ask the rector anything)

Apr. 18—Bishop visit and Confirmation
 

I look forward to your participation as we learn about our beloved church in a relaxed and fun environment.

Rusty+

rusty@stpaulsfranklin.com

Church office: (615) 790-0527

Seeking Seekers:
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Ash Wednesday Services, 2/17/21

7:00 am Imposition of Ashes and Holy Eucharist - Sanctuary

12:05 pm      Imposition of Ashes and Holy Eucharist - Sanctuary

5:00-6:30 pm Imposition of Ashes – Drive-Thru in the Parking Lot behind Barnabas

Wednesday Feb 17 is Ash Wednesday, marking the beginning of the Season of Lent, a penitential

time in the church.  Ashes are an ancient sign of penitence. From the Middle Ages it became the

custom to begin Lent (the forty days before Easter) by being marked in ash with the sign of the

cross. The reminder that we are dust turns our attention to the creative power of God, and

God’s ability to heal the brokenness in our lives when we offer that brokenness to God. That

turning to God is the work of Lent, preparation for the celebration of Jesus’s resurrection on

Easter Day.    On Ash Wednesday, St. Paul’s is offering 3 times for you to join with the community

of faith in receiving the imposition of ashes.  Please consider one of these opportunities to enter

into the Holy Season of Lent:

“You are dust and to dust you shall return.”



Christian Formation

Christian Formation for children is back at 10:00 am! Instead of our traditional

Christian Formation hour between services, we will be holding Godly Play “2020

style” with some children attending in person while airing the lesson live on our

Children and Families Facebook page. If you are attending in person, you will

sign up your child(ren) when you sign up for Sunday’s service. Keep in mind that

numbers will be limited to maintain social distance, and children will be required

to wear their mask. On Sunday, you’ll bring them down to the Godly Play room

just past the nursery when you arrive at church. They will join their families in the

Sanctuary at the Peace. Looking forward to making the very best of this wild year

with our wonderful children! If you have any questions or want to be added to

their Facebook page, email libby@stpaulsfranklin.com.

Hooray for Godly Play!

Sundays at 10:00 am
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Richard Rohr Study, led via Zoom by Susan Nance at

11:05 am each Sunday, will continue by considering

topics of change through the lens of Order, Disorder,

and Re-Order – “The Wisdom Pattern” by Richard Rohr. 

 No external preparation is required.  We will reflect on

the  order of our lives – personal routines and patterns,

cultural ways of life such as transportation and air

conditioning; and institutions such as the church and

government.  How have those orders been  disordered? 

 How can they be  re-ordered?  What is our role in  dis-

ordering and  re-ordering? Zoom invitation can be

obtained from Susan Nance: susan.nance@comcast.net



We have the opportunity to help the ladies who share love and comfort through

meals called "Love thy Neighbor." They are making a special Valentine Meal for

6 families in Nashville, and they have asked us to help by making cookies and

cards to sweeten their delivery. If your family can help out, please deliver the

cookies and cards to the church by Friday, February 12th. Thank you! You may

sign up to help here:

Love Thy Neighbor Valentine Helpers

Parents, join us during the season of Lent for our very first

Bedtime Book Club! We will gather via Zoom each

Wednesday in Lent beginning February 24th at 8:30 pm. We

will read and discuss Cindy Wang Brandt's book Parenting

Forward: How to Raise Children with Justice, Mercy, and and

Kindness. We will keep each session to 45 minutes. Feel free

to come late or leave early-and pajamas and wine are

welcome! If you'd like to receive the Zoom Link, contact

libby@stpaulsfranklin.com

Lent-to-go bags will be delivered to

homes of children and their families the

week of February 8th. Keep an eye on your

mailbox or front porch. If you think you

won't be on our delivery route, but you

want to receive one, please email

libby@stpaulsfranklin.com

Children and Family News

Ashes to
Alleluias

Lenten Meditations for St. Paul's Families

The Bedtime Book Club
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0e4aada82ca0f58-love


Sausage and Egg Casserole (Gluten-free)

Hashbrown Casserole (Vegetarian)

King Cake Bites (Blissfully rich and sweet)

EYG is open to all youth, grades 6-12!

EYG February Calendar:
 EYG will meet each Sunday in February in 

Barnabas 4:00 pm-5;30 p.m. Dinner will NOT be served.

Mardi Gras Cakes and Casserole Sale:
Money is being raised to help pay for our youth to attend MountainTop this

summer! Instead of our Pancake Supper, this year we are having a Casserole

Sale. You can help us, all while being well-fed, by ordering one of the following

goodies:

Orders can be placed through Feb 2. 

Pick-ups for those orders will be from 11:00-1:00 pm on Sunday,

Feb. 14.

Click here to be taken to the order form!

EYG (Episcopal Youth Group)
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We still need chaperones

for many upcoming EYG

meetings, including this

Sunday! If you feel called,

we’d love to have you!

For more information

about the Youth Ministry

at St. Paul's, contact 

Nic Parmer at

nic@stpaulsfranklin.com

https://www.stpaulsfranklin.com/mardi-gras-cakes-and-casseroles/


  Recyclable Bags

  Jelly

  Dried Beans

  Baking mixes

  Dry Milk (individual)

  Bouillon cubes

  Boxed cereal

  Toothpaste

  Deodorant

Thank you to everyone from St. Paul's who has continued to help us fill our food pantry! There are

lots of people in need and our community appreciates you. In addition to people who come to St.

Paul's for food, we have developed a relationship with our neighbors at the Natchez Community

Center and our parishioners, Debbie and Larry Whitlock, have been helping unpack, organize and,

now deliver bags of food for those who need it on a weekly basis. Since they have been going

above and beyond by delivering food to the community center, we need more donated food then

ever! This month's needs consist of:

   

Please drop them off in front of the church front office door (there is a collection box).

Outreach at St. Paul's
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St. Paul's  Food  Pantry Update!

Peanut Butter

Dried Pastas

Dried Rice

Canned Chicken and Tuna

Vegetable Oil

Individually Wrapped

Cereal or Granola Bars

Individual Fruit Cups

Cheese or PB Crackers

Toilet Paper

Feminine Hygiene Products

Diapers (all sizes, esp Size 1 and 2)

Baby Wipes

Paper Towels

Laundry Detergent

Canned Soups (With pop-top lids!)

Saltine Crackers

Juice Boxes

Love Thy Neighbor: An Outreach Ministry
The St. Paul’s “Love Thy Neighbor” (LTN) ministry is gearing up for the New Year and is starting off

by sending some extra special Valentine’s Day love to several vulnerable and marginalized families

in the James Casey Projects in East Nashville. All of the families who live in that area are at or

below poverty level, and many are food insecure. They also lack access to employment and health

care. We will be preparing meals to deliver to the families on Valentine’s Day, including cookies

and cards made by boys and girls from our own St. Paul’s Children’s Ministry along with special

chocolates for the Moms. In addition, we are asking for donations for a few items that are greatly

needed, including:

    Diapers (smaller sizes), Toilet Paper, Tissue boxes, and Paper Towels

Donations can be left at the door outside the Church office in the designated plastic bin, any time

before February 13th. We thank you for helping St. Paul’s spread some of our unique brand of

neighborly love to these needy families. For more information or to get involved, please contact

Pat McCracken (615) 351-1113, Mishelle Phillips (615) 403-0703, or Laura McCown (205) 601-6959



WITS (Women in Theological Study)

WITS continues its study series based on the book, Bad Girls of the

Bible and What We Can Learn from Them, by Liz Curtis Higgs. 

 Studying biblical role models is a good thing, but studying how NOT

to behave is also a good thing.  

Parish Happenings

Bad Girls Book Club
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Kairos is a writing group that meets weekly via Zoom at 10:00 am. Writing prompts are sent to everyone

in advance and you are encouraged to write your own brief story based on the prompt. On Fridays the

group shares their stories and ideas. It is a fun and supportive group and anyone is welcomed to join.

Contact is Peggy Macpherson: pmacpherson@comcast.net

Kairos

“Can those Bad Girls from the past teach us how to be Good Girls in the present?

Whether those girls were bad to the bone, bad for the moment, or bad for a season but

not forever, these [bad girl] sisters show us how not to handle the challenges of life.”

Get ready for some lessons in good living from the Bible’s bad news belles! We meet

via Zoom on Thursdays from 9:30 – 11:00 am.  If you want to join us, but are not already

receiving weekly emails, please contact Monna Mayhall at monna@stpaulsfranklin.com

or 615-790-0527.

BGBC will meet via Zoom February 23 at 6:30 and discuss 

The Silent Patient by Alex Michaelides. 

Looking ahead to future discussions:

March 24 at 6:30- A Most English Princess by Clare McHugh

April 27 at 6:30 pm- Late Migrations by Margaret Kenki

http://comcast.net/


COMMUNICATIONS : Want to stay in the loop? Would you like a copy of the Comfort & Joy

cookbook? Complete this quick form to opt into our WSP list in Constant Contact, so that we can send

you periodic newsletters and quick reminders about events (like the weekly Zoom socials). You only

need to complete the form once! We will keep posting in FaceBook and have quick announcements in

the monthly Epistle and News From the Pews, but WSP emails will have more details and you’ll be

easily able to find information on specific events and topics. THANK YOU! 

WEEKLY ZOOM SOCIALS: Every Friday for the foreseeable future, we have TWO Zoom socials: 4:30

and 7:30. Everyone is invited! Hope to see you there! The link is the same every week: Join URL:

https://zoom.us/j/97571704966 and email Julia for the passcode (or sign up for the WSP emails and it

will be sent to you every week).

Parish Happenings

WSP (Women of St. Paul's)
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Talent Show Rescheduled!! March 3, 2021

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf-4HfLIKxFLZNqoj0U8Zrph8U18TSq6JNJ1tBtNfF3J5IT5w/viewform
https://zoom.us/j/97571704966


Our current environment has brought emotional changes to all of us. Our lives have been changed

by COVID-19, and it may be a while before we return to anything close to what we were used to

before the pandemic. Stephen Ministry does not have the visibility and access to the community

and Church family because of the current situation, which makes it more difficult to identify people

who need someone to listen to their concerns and help them through their crisis. Parishioners in

general, have not been as active outside their own immediate family or work environment as

perhaps they were, which makes it more difficult for them to know about people who need a

Stephen Minister.  Yet there are people who are struggling through the isolation and the new

“normal”. Stephen Ministry is alive and active at St. Paul’s. We are constantly trying to reach

out to individuals who might feel lonely, frustrated or depressed do to the isolation this pandemic

has created. We are available to meet by Zoom, Facetime, email, messages, and cards until the

guidelines allow us to meet in person. 

If you could benefit from the care of a Stephen Minister, or if you know of someone who could,

please let us know. We can always be reached through a confidential email –

sm@stpaulsfranklin.com. Monna Mayhall or the Stephen Ministry Leader, Fred Warner, can be

reached through St. Paul’s Episcopal Church office at 615-790-0527. Thank you in advance for

reaching out to us. 

May the peace of the Lord be with you.

Fred Warner

Stephen Ministry Leader

Stephen Ministry
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Stewardship Update 2021

Thank y

Congratulations to all of us at St. Paul's! We have now reached over 96% of

our pledging goal of $900,000 as of January! Thank you to all who were able

to turn their pledges in so that our Finance Committee created our 2021

budget that was passed at the Annual Meeting in January! We are so

grateful for the generous and gracious offerings.



If you are interested in being an usher for one of our three Sunday services (8am,

10am and 6pm), please let us know by contacting the office

(shannon@stpaulsfranklin.com).  A training class will be offered on what to expect

and how to handle each situation. 

Ushers Needed 15

Altar Flower Sign-Ups

If you would like to sign-up to memorialize, honor, celebrate or thank a special

person(s) with Altar Flowers, please sign up on the date of your preference by signing

up here. We will also have a list hanging on the Church Bulletin board if you prefer to

sign up that way.

Holy Eucharistic Visits

While St. Paul’s resumed in-person worship this summer, we are aware that some

people are, for varying reasons, still taking precautions to avoid public places and

people. If you are in this category, and if you would like Holy Communion brought to

you, please let us know, and we can schedule a time for someone to visit you. The

Eucharistic Visitor would wear a mask and gloves, and would offer Holy Communion

in one kind only – bread. The Eucharistic Visitor would not come inside your home,

but would remain outside your house, whether that be at your front door, back door,

porch, patio, or other place outside you choose. If you have questions or would like

to schedule a Eucharistic Visit, you can contact Monna Mayhall

at monna@stpaulsfranklin.com or 615-790-0527. Please note, that we are still unable

to schedule visits in nursing care facilities, rehab facilities, or hospitals at this time.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0c48abad2fa0f58-altar


1      Austin Pratt, Eliza Tyer

2     Cecilia Harvanek, Juie Reinhardt, Julia High, Marie Nelson

3      Melanie Lampertz

4      Susi Trabue

7      Philip Phillips, Bob Johnson, Jack Buse, Paul Hannah

8      Brianna Bailey

9      Lyn Knopf, Hope Elkins, Dorcas Mansell, Linda Hall, Theodore Walters Young

10     Sam Miller, Nelson Williams

11      Don Ratcliffe, Leah Muenzen

12     Hannah Impeartrice, Whitfield Spain, Nathaniel Card

13     Henry Allen, June Knabe, Samantha Williams

14     Lindsay Gain, Robert McCown, Sarah Thurman

15     Glenn Trahan, Ken Young

16     Granville Grant, Debbie Whitlock

17     Brent Blackwelder

18     Paris Henry, Richard Phillips, Margen Laratta, Abe Lamb

19     Beth Woodruff

20    Freda Garrett, Fanny Haynes, David Peterson, Linley Williams

21     Robbie DePeri, Colin Henry, Jay Fahey, Brooke Zegley, Maggie Hennes

22    Bonnie Sullivan, Marty Karpie

23    Brad Preston

24    Tom Stearns, Wes Edwards, Pam Fahey, Olivia Jones, Katherine Anderson

25    Richard Waggoner

26    Tom Jordan

27    Greer Carlisle, Robert Collins, Brian Grant

  

Parish Notices

February Birthdays
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12      Drusie and George Bishop

13      Gail and Lloyd Griffin

24     Barb and Dave Roth, Kristy and Jeff Williams, Shay and Brandon Hall

25     Connie and Wayne Senseney

   

Do you have a change of address, email, phone or perhaps major life event? Contact

Shannon Buttrey in the church office at 615-790-0527 or at

shannon@stpaulsfranklin.com

We also need everyone's pictures for the online directory. If you have not had yours

made, let Shannon know, and we will arrange a time to make one.

Keep us in the know! 

February Anniversaries
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Condolences:

Congratulations:

to Lucetta Mannion and her family upon the death of her husband, Ed Mannion.

to Jackson Spain and his family upon the death of his mother, Linda Spain.

May the souls of the departed rest in peace. 

Our prayers are with their loved ones.

to Megan Morrison and Pezh Shoureshi on the baptism of their daughter, Bryn

Margaret Shoureshi on January 30, 2021.

Welcome to the Church Family, Bryn Margaret!

   



To the good people of St. Paul’s parish, Franklin: 

The Historic Committee of St. Paul’s would like to extend an invitation to the communicants of our church. These are

unprecedented times; moreover, these are historic times. It is important that this epoch is recorded on every level,

including that of our own church family. Please begin a journal regarding your experiences of late. Include your daily

activities, news, as well as your thoughts and feelings about these never-before-seen events. There are no rules: you

can be as verbose or as filtered as you wish. You can express it in poetry, with humor, whatever you prefer. The idea is

to capture what you are doing and how you are reacting and especially on a spiritual level. This will allow you to

express yourself, keep yourself from getting bored, and, best of all, it will record this moment for future generations who

will likely find this all very interesting—just as the interest of the history of the Spanish influenza epidemic of 1918 has

been rekindled now—100 years later. 

When it comes to writing your journal entries, consider the following questions: 

How has your daily routine changed as a result of the pandemic? 

Did you have to stay home to care for your children? Did your place of business close? 

Were you able to work from home? Did you still get paid during this time? 

Did social distancing change your shopping habits – the frequency or what you bought? 

How did you explain this to your children? Did anyone you know get sick?

Did you have to convince your parents or another family member to isolate? 

How did you cope with the potential of getting the virus?

How are you altering your habits, work life, and living arrangements to cope with the larger pandemic and our local

shelter-in-place order? 

You can also describe your thoughts on the pandemic, including how you feel about it, and your observations of what’s

happening in society around us. If you’ve got children at home, you can encourage them to document their thoughts

and experiences as well or even create a shared family journal, as children are chronically underrepresented in the

historical record.

From your Historic Committee:
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Historic Committee 

Items for Sale

Looking to get a head start on your

Christmas shopping? The Historic

Committee is offering our popular t-shirts

and Christmas ornaments for sale, and we

just reordered more candles, too! Please

email libby@stpaulsfranklin.com to arrange

pick-up of your items. 
 



Links for Online Services:

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsfranklintn

Youtube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCfvjvqSzyeC_SFS4PDWPluQ

Contacts for Zoom Meeting Invites:

Shannon: shannon@stpaulsfranklin.com

Rusty: rusty@stpaulsfranklin.com

Monna: monna@stpaulsfranklin.com

Libby: libby@stpaulsfranklin.com

Charlie Crumpton: ctcrumpton@yahoo.com

Gerald Hancock: gwlwhancock@comcast.net

Julia High: jahigh22@gmail.com

Peggy Macpherson: pmacpherson@comcast.net

Jennifer Alvey: jalvey@jenniferalvey.com

Susan Nance: susan.nance@comcast.net

11:05 AM Richard Rohr (Susan Nance)

11:15 Am Seekers Class (Rusty McCown)

8:00 AM Monday Morning Prayer (Gerald Hancock)

10:00 AM  Staff Meeting

6:00 PM K-Group (Gerald) (Every 2nd and 4th Monday)

10:20 AM Lectionary Class (Charlie Crumpton)

11:30 AM  Makers Table (Jennifer Alvey)

6:45 AM Coffee Club

11:00 AM Staff Meeting

9:30 AM WITS (Women in Theological Study) (Monna)

4:00-5:30 PM Meditation and Reflection

10:00 AM Kairos, A Writing Group (Peggy Macpherson)

4:30 PM & 7:30 PM WSP Happy Hours (Julia High)

Zoom Group Meetings
Sundays:

Mondays:

Tuesdays:

Wednesdays:

Thursdays:

Fridays:

If you are interested in joining any of these groups, please contact the class’s facilitator

or Shannon (shannon@stpaulsfranklin.com) to receive the links to join. If your group would

like to begin meeting via St. Paul’s Zoom account, please contact Shannon.
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https://www.facebook.com/stpaulsfranklintn
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCfvjvqSzyeC_SFS4PDWPluQ
http://stpaulsfranklin.com/
http://stpaulsfranklin.com/
http://stpaulsfranklin.com/
http://stpaulsfranklin.com/

